Number: PL-291

Date: August 4, 2001
From: North American Numbering Plan Administration (NANPA)
Subject: NPA 754 To Overlay NPA 954 (Southeast Florida)

In Docket 990455-TL, the Florida Public Service Commission (FPSC) approved an all-
services overlay of the 954 NPA that serve Broward County (Ft. Lauderdale), Florida.
NANPA has assigned NPA code 754 for this purpose. At that time, the FPSC declined to
order implementation. Order NO. PSC-01-1403-PCO-T1, issued June 28, 2001 orders
implementation of the approved Relief Plan.

The implementation is to occur in two phases.

The first phase began August 1, 2001 with the activation of the new 754 NPA. Local
dialing will be as follows:

Date From Area To Area Local Dialing Plan
Code Code

August 1,2001 954 954 7 or 10 digits Permissive

September 1, 2001 754 754 10 digits Mandatory
754 954 7 or 10 digits Permissive
754 561 7 digits Mandatory
754 305, 786 10 digits Mandatory
954 954 7 or 10 digits Permissive
954 754 10 digits Mandatory
561 754 10 digits Mandatory
561 954 7 digits Mandatory
954 305, 786 10 digits Mandatory
954 561 7 digits Mandatory

April 1, 2002 754 754 10 digits Mandatory
954 954 10 digits Mandatory
754 954 10 digits Mandatory
954 754 10 digits Mandatory




The second phase, Beginning May 1, 2002 will have the following local dialing plan:

Date From Area Code To Area Code | EAS Inter-NPA Routes
May 1, 2002 561 954 7 or 10 digits Permissive
954 561 7 or 10 digits Permissive
Local, EAS Inter-NPA
Routes and Inter-NPA
September 1, 2002 561 754 and 954 10 digits Mandatory
954 and 754 754,561, 305, 10 digits Mandatory
786, and 954

During both phases and continuing after the September 1, 2002 date, the following
dialing plan for toll and operator assisted calls is to be used:

e All toll calls must be dialed as 1 + 10 digits; i.e., I-NPA-NXX-XXXX.

e Operator assisted, third party, and credit calls must be dialed as 0 + ten digits; i.e., 0-
NPA-NXX-XXXX.

All international and domestic carriers should have ensured that the new 754 NPA code

has been activated throughout their networks prior to September 1, 2001. Test calls to
verify routing to the new 754 NPA can be made by dialing the test number 754-910-
9998. The test number will be available no later than September 1, 2001. It will remain

available until October 1, 2001.

A recorded announcement will indicate that the test call
has been successfully completed. Answer supervision will be provided on this test

number. A second test number, 754-910-9999, may be used for milliwatt testing.

NXX codes within the new 754 NPA may be assigned to service providers after July 19,
2001, but assigned codes may not be activated prior to September 23, 2001.

Refer general questions about this relief activity to Thomas C. Foley, NANPA, on 407-
389-8929. Direct specific questions to the appropriate service provider.
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